
School Community Council Meeting Minutes 
January 11, 2012 

3:30 pm in BYU Room 
 

Draper Elementary School 
 
In attendance:  Michelle Westerlind, Holly Hagen, Maggie Long, 
Joanna Meyer, Ginny Watts, Kenna Sorensen 
 
Meeting Start time: 3:30 pm  
 
1. Welcome by Mrs. Westerlind 
 
2.  Wellness Updates:   
 Lunch/Nutrition will now offer three menu items.  This will 

provide less sugar and healthier choices for our students.  All 
bread products will be wheat and there will be more fruits and 
vegetables available.   

 
 PE/Health Updates: 
 We have hired a PE specialist with the school FTE funds.  If we 

could have added an additional classroom teacher to help 
reduce class sizes we would have, but we do not have a 
classroom open to house another class.  Ms. Briten is working 
with our students to learn and understand that making a healthy 
lifestyle choice is important.  She will not only teach our PE 
core curriculum but will push into classrooms for nutrition and 
health lessons throughout the year.  Members suggested 
teaching our students some morning stretches and then having 
all teachers provide time for it.     

 
3. CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan) 
 This year there is not district allocated funds for CSIP.  We will 

still move forward with our goals and connect them to the Trust 
land funds in the future.  The district is planning ways to support 
the schools and connect these to plan together.   

 
 Data and updates on the progress of Dragon Training/ RtI 

(Response to Interventions) were shared.  It is working and our 
students are showing progress.  The curriculum aides are 



working hard and helping to more students towards grade level 
benchmarks.   

 
4. SNAP plan was reviewed.  We are still waiting for word from 

Draper City on when the new sidewalk will be installed.  The 
parking lot drop off/ pick up procedures were reviewed and it 
seems to work better to have parents access both the pick up 
/drop off lane and the bus lane.  Once all seven buses have 
departed, we open up the bus lane to provider a quicker flow.  It 
is working and parents are noticing.   

 
5. Trust Land support is needed.  We want to encourage everyone 

to write our legislators informing them to not use the Trust land 
money for any other purpose than the needs of public schools. 

 
6. School Registration for the 2012-2013 school year will be 

online.  The district is transitioning all schools to online 
registration. Please share this will your neighbors and 
community so that they can be aware of this change.   

 
School Community Council Meeting for 2011-2012 
1. Wednesday, November 9, 2011   3:30 pm  
2. Wednesday, January 11, 2012     3:30 pm  
3. Wednesday, March 14, 2012   3:30 pm 
4. Wednesday, April 11, 2012     3:30 pm    
 
 
 
Next Meeting:   Wednesday, March 14, 2012 at 3:30 pm 
 
 Meeting End time: 4:50 pm 
 


